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STATEMENT FROM MAYOR RAHM EMANUEL, CPS CEO FORREST CLAYPOOL AND CPS 
CHIEF EDUCATION OFFICER JANICE JACKSON 

“At the same time the President of the United States is throwing his arms around neo-Nazis 
and Klansmen, Governor Rauner’s brain trust at the Illinois Policy Institute weighed in on 
the SB1 debate by publishing an unambiguously racist cartoon. The critical debate over 
education funding in this state should be about ensuring a better future for students in 
every corner of Illinois, regardless of race, income or zip code – and not as an opportunity 
to divide us further. It’s particularly frustrating because CPS students are making historic 
academic gains. In fact, three CPS high schools were recently recognized among the top 10 
in the country, and seven of the top 10 in the state. Over the past five years, virtually all of 
Illinois’ academic progress is attributable to Chicago’s students.  

We’d call upon the Governor to use his influence as IPI’s largest funder and alumni-
employer to demand this tasteless cartoon be taken down, but what’s the point? Instead, it 
provides a useful window into his outlook and determination to continue punishing poor 
and minority children instead of grasping the opportunity in front of him to right decades 
of unfair and unequal funding for school districts across Illinois. What a disgrace.” 

### 

mailto:press@cityofchicago.org

